PROFESSIONAL CIVIL LAW NOTARY ASSOCIATION

Meeting Minutes January 8, 2019
The regular meeting of the Professional Civil Law Notary Association was called to order by Alan Warren, President, at 6:25 p.m. on Tuesday, January 8, 2019, in the Southern Hills Business Association Conference Center at 9701 Baird Rd., Shreveport, LA 71118.  

Members who signed in for the meeting were:  Glinda DuBois, Margaret Sarkozi, Vicki Cromer, Melinda M. Basco, Mike Dickson, John Chaler, Belinda Sloan, Terri Dupont, Candi Fawly, Judy Case, Revreda James, Rudy Vallanova, Henry Taylor, Jr.  and Alan Warren.
President Warren spoke regarding “The Notariat Acadien” notary association out of Lafayette, Louisiana.  Gave a history of the new notary association.    Representative Raymond Garofalo has introduced a bill regarding second class notary.  The above organization has organized to express the opinion of no second class notary.
PCLNA will be joining The Notariat Acadien group from Lafayette via video teleconference on January 16, 2019 at the Hamilton-South Caddo Library to show that North Louisiana is against the second class notary.  President Warren has requested all notaries attend this meeting.  

LNA and PCLNA will attend the conference via video conference.

Program

President Warren presented Estate Planning.  Last Will and Testaments, Living Will and Durable Power of Attorney for Health Care.
Minutes 

Motion made to approve the September 11, 2018 minutes as posted on the PCLNA website.  Motion made by Glinda DuBois, seconded by Mike Dickson.

Treasurer’s Report 

Motion made by Henry Taylor and seconded by Terri Dupont to accept the October, November, December, 2018 and January, 2019 Treasurer’s report presented by Glinda DuBois, Treasurer.  
Old Business
President Warren reminded all members to continue to reach out and pass out brochures to any notary to joint our organization and attend meetings.

Annual dues are due now.  Please pay your dues.  Automatic cutoff from the website  is January 31st .

New Business 

Margaret Sarkozi attended the LNA 2018 Annual Convention and found the conference to be interesting and was very impressed with the professionalism and how well they presented the subjects.  Every notary should attend the conference.

Meeting adjourned by Glinda Dubois and seconded by Judy Case.
Melinda M. Basco
Melinda M. Basco, Secretary  
